Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: arrears of council housing tenants
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

Q. 1. i.) Please state the local authority’s expenditure (including use of Government grants) on clearing the arrears of tenants in the following financial years.

a.   2017/2018
b.   2018/2019
c.   2019/2020
d.   2020/2021
e.   2021/2022

ii.) For each of the above years, please provide a breakdown of expenditure on clearing the arrears of council housing tenants, housing association tenants and private rental sector tenants.

Q. 2.   i.) Please state the local authority’s expenditure (including use of Government grants) on discretionary housing payments to assist ongoing renting costs of tenants in the following years.

a.   2017/2018
b.   2018/2019
c.   2019/2020
d.   2020/2021
e.   2021/2022 

ii.) For each of the above years, please provide a breakdown of expenditure on assisting the ongoing renting costs of council housing tenants, housing association tenants and private rental sector tenants.

Answer:

Unfortunately it is not possible to provide any of the breakdowns requested. Discretionary Housing Payments awards, to local authority tenures and others, do not distinguish between payments made to “clear arrears” and “ongoing rental costs” – this distinction lapsed with the introduction of Universal Credit replacing Housing Benefit-based awards. Awards can be made for either reason or a combination of the two, but are simply recorded as lump sums paid.  It would only be possible to distinguish between the two by directly comparing individual applications with award calculations over some 10,000 individual claims, which would take well in excess of the statutory time limit. 

The same principle applies to other “government grants” which may from time to time also be employed for the same purpose, including the Household Support Fund administered by Revenues & Customer Support and Homelessness Prevention Grant administered by the Housing Options Service.

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

The Council has duly determined that to undertake such an exercise would exceed the limit specified above.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
